
 

 

 
 

 
To: Members of the Peterborough Architectural Conservation 

Advisory Committee (PACAC) 
 
From: Erik Hanson, Heritage Resources Coordinator  
 
Meeting Date: June 1, 2017 
 
Subject: Report PACAC17-026 

 Heritage Preservation Office Report 
______________________________________________________________________  
 

Purpose 
 
A report to advise the PACAC on the monthly activities of the Heritage Preservation 
Office (HPO) for May 2017. 
  
 

Recommendation  
 
That the Peterborough Architectural Conservation Advisory Committee approve the 
recommendation outlined in Report PACAC17-026, dated June 1, 2017 of the Heritage 
Resources Coordinator, as follows: 
 
That the report with respect to the activities of the Heritage Preservation Office for May, 
2017 be received for information. 

 
 

Budget and Financial Implications 
 
There are no budgetary or financial implications associated with the recommendation.  
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Background 
 
Doors Open Peterborough 
Doors Open Peterborough was held on Saturday, May 6.  The event recorded 
approximately almost 3,000 site visits with particularly strong turn-outs at the 
Peterborough County Court House and the Peterborough Canoe Museum.  Surveys 
were collected from a number of visitors and will be analyzed in the coming weeks to 
assist in the planning for Doors Open Peterborough 2018.  The HPO wishes to thank all 
members of the PACAC for their assistance leading up to and during the event.  
  
Heritage Hunt 
The 2017 Heritage Hunt was published in the Peterborough Examiner on Thursday, 
April 6, 2017. The final date for submission of answer sheets was Friday, May 12.  A 
total of 27 answer sheets were submitted by both individuals and groups.  The winners 
have been identified and were recognized in the Peterborough Examiner, along with a 
list of the answers, on Thursday, May 18.  
 
Peace Keepers Memorial – The first round of judging of the submissions for the Peace 
Keepers Memorial took place April 26, 2017. Nearly 30 submissions were reviewed and 
three have been short listed. The review of the short listed submissions will take place 
on June 5th, 2017.  
 
 

Circulations Received for Comment 

Files: Z1702 

Address: 475 George St. N. & 175 Murray St. 

Zoning By-law Amendment 

 

The Planning Division of the Corporation of the City of Peterborough has received a 

Zoning By-law Amendment for the properties municipally known as 475 George St. N. 

(former YMCA) and 175 Murray St. (Murray Street Baptist Church). 

 

Development Description: The applicant proposes to permit residential dwelling units 

on the ground floor of the proposed redeveloped property at 475 George St. N. The 

applicant further proposes to amend the zoning of a portion of the lands at 175 Murray 

St. in order to sever and consolidate it with the lands at 475 George St. N. to provide 

additional on-site parking related to the proposed development.  

 

Recommendation by Staff: The Committee may wish to comment if they feel 

that there is an impact on the heritage attributes of the Murray Street Baptist 

Church.  The Committee may also wish to comment on the proposal to allow 

ground floor residential units.   
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Submitted by, 

 

Erik Hanson Briar Sutherland     
Heritage Resources Coordinator    Heritage Researcher 
 
Contact Name: 
Erik Hanson 
Heritage Resources Coordinator 
Phone: 705-742-7777, Ext. 1489 
Toll Free: 1-855-738-3755 
Fax: 705-748-8824 
E-Mail: ehanson@peterborough.ca 
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